
 

 
 
 

 
This is the last newsletter this academic year. However, next week, you will 
receive an email with more information regarding next year. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their continued 
support and wish everyone a great summer! 
 

  
Report cards will be issued electronically on the last day of school, 16th June 2022, 
via ManageBac. A notification will be sent to you by email as soon as the report 
cards become available. Please contact us if you experience difficulties accessing 
your child’s report card. 
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Please note that the last day of school this academic year falls on 16 June. Classes 
end at 12:00 and students need to be picked up at noon. SFO is available until 
5:00pm as usual. Please note there is no SFO on Friday. 
 
Children need to take their belongings home from their cubbies/lockers. We 
would be grateful if you could send plastic bags with your child in the morning on 
16 June and assist them with their belongings at pickup in the afternoon. 
 

 
It is with regret that the Nykvist family says goodbye to the GIS community. 
Recently, our family dynamics have changed with our eldest daughter finishing 
school and heading to the Netherlands to continue her studies. We have also 
decided to move to the Netherlands to be together as a family. I have recently 
secured a teaching position there to make this possible. This move also allows us 
to be much closer to family and friends in Germany. It has been a very difficult 
decision for our family. We have many wonderful memories here and are 
extremely grateful for the many wonderful experiences we have had. 
  
Christine Nykvist 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Ms Nykvist for her hard work at 
GIS and introducing two classes to formal schooling. We wish Ms Nykvist and her 
family good luck! 
 
 
 

Goodbye and good luck! 
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We are currently looking to appoint a PYP teacher to teach Grade 1 next academic 
year. Please feel free to share the information with suitable candidates.  
 
Please note that Mrs Rasen has kindly offered to teach Grade 1 until a suitable 
candidate has been identified (and has been granted residence permit if we 
employ a teacher currently residing outside Norway). Please note that Mrs Rasen 
used to teach Grade 1 at GIS before she volunteered to set up and lead our library. 
 

 
We are pleased to inform you that the UDIR inspection has been closed. Please 
find attached information from UDIR for students and parents. 
 
 

 
MYP Visual Art students and MsW would like to invite you to 2nd annual GIS MYP 
Art Show called, „ABSTRACTION” held at Kaffka Cafè in Gjøvik. The exhibition is 
there throughout the month of June and the cafè is open Monday - Sunday. Over 
60 unique artworks by our students from grades 8-10 are on sale (all framed). The 
price range is 50-200NOK. You can also donate more than our asking price. Half of 
the money will go to a charity and half will help us buy a sewing machine to use in 
the art room. Use GIS vipps number displayed at Kaffka and add the number of 
the artwork bought in the vipps title. You can collect the purchased artworks from 
the walls of Kaffka at your convenience June 24-29. 
Enjoy the show!  
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This is to remind you that we still accept applications for children to use SFO next 
academic year. You can access the application form here. 
 

 
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Taxi (GIS)  Dennis Wanda  dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm  ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 
     
SFO    Deepika Senthilkumar  sfo@gjovikis.no  
 
Nurse          Ingrid Julie Stadtler  Ingrid-Julie.Stadtler@gjovik.kommune.no 

             Tel. 903 65 394 
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